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January 28. 2025

Dear Brother and Sister Firefighters:

This year the 153 Annual Convention of the Firefighter's Association of the State of New York
(FASNY) is being held from August 7 through August 9, 2025. We are pleased to announce that
this year’s convention will be located in Suffolk County, at the Hyatt Regency Hotel, located in
Hauppauge, NY.

The Suffolk County Volunteer Firefighter's Association (SCVFA) will be once again be a proud
host of the hospitality room at this year's convention. As in the past the hospitality room is where
the Suffolk County members of the fire service can have a place to network and relax after a day
of Firefighting training, seminars, convention meetings, workshops and presentations.

In addition, the Hospitality room offers a place where the members from Suffolk County can spend
timeto discuss the day's events in a social atmosphere and meet other FASNY members form
across New York State.

The hosting of our Hospitality Room is due to the generous contributions of the Fire Departments,
Fire Companies and Firematic Organizations such as yourselves within Suffolk County. Your
contribution for the hospitality room this year will help us spread goodwill among our brother and
sister volunteer firefighters from Suffolk County that attend the annual convention, as well as those
members from across New York State.

We ask that you please consider making a donation, which will go towards the funding of our
Hospitality Room. All donations, no matter how small will be greatly appreciated and recognized on a
banner displayed in our Hospitality Room

Please send your check, payable to the S. C. V. F. A.
Please place in the memo section of your check “Hospitality Fund” and mail to

Third Vice President
S.C.V.F.A.
Post Office Box 1463
Ronkonkoma NY 11779

| thank you in advance for your continued support of the association throughout the year, and if there
are any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely Yours,

Donald Bracciodieta
Third Vice President
S.C.V.F. A

(631) 484-4376
Cifd73@gmail.com

www.scvfaonline.org



